
Prayer: 

We pray for our families, friends, neighbours, and co-workers.

Bless their lives, give them strength, and let them experience

Your love and kindness. Teach us to show compassion and love

toward one another, reflecting Your image, for we are created in

Your likeness. May we learn to love as You do—with a love that is

patient, selfless, and enduring.

Amen

PRINCIPAL’S QUOTE
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Principal input:

The school motto is:
Ephesians 5:8b “Walk as children of light”

We base values on Galations: “My brothers and sisters, you were chosen to be free. But don’t use your
freedom as an excuse to live under the power of sin. Instead, serve one another in love. The whole law is

fulfilled by obeying this one command. “Love your neighbor as you love yourself.” (Leviticus 19:18)”
Galatians 5:13-14 NIRV

Do you have a complaint, problem or suggestion?
If so, we would like to hear. Our school community is aiming

to honour God by showing love and respect to one another in

all situations and all their relationships. Please know that the 

first point of contact for any concerns, complaints or

suggestions is your child’s classroom teacher. Our full  

complaints & disputes resolution policy & procedures

can be viewed using this link or found on our website.

It’s going to be an industrious last term of school, with our upcoming
Graduation and Awards night, the Art Show as well as the Year 6 Camp. 

Please note that our last day of school is December 6th.

We are very excited for the Art Show showcasing the works of our young
artists. The preparations are well underway and parents are invited to 

visit our open classrooms before the Art Show commences.
A big thank you to all of our volunteers for keeping the sausage sizzle
fund raisers going on Thursdays – we couldn’t do it without you. The

school is still seeking a canteen manager.

I have outlined our complaints policy to remind all parents to be aware of
how to register your complaints with us. We appreciate your feedback
and thank you for raising your concerns with me. I have an open door

policy and encourage regular communication with your classroom
teachers to work in partnership in facilitating your child’s learning

journey.

On November 14 as well as on our last school day December 6th, we have
a free dress day for a gold coin donation – all funds go towards

beautifying the school grounds. Dress up is to remain modest and to not
distract from learning.

https://www.ccs.wa.edu.au/pdf/policy_complaints_students.pdf
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Week 6: Last week of borrowing
Week 7: All books must be returned

HAPPENING WEEK 7



It has been a pleasure joining the Carnarvon Community
School. I have had a wonderful two weeks getting to know the
students, parents and staff and would like to thank you all for

your kind words and support. I am looking forward to a fun,
hands on learning journey this term.

Firstly, I would like to tell you a little bit about my self. I was
born in England and have five siblings, three of whom have

also settled in Australia with their families. I have lived in
Carnarvon for ten years and love the community spirit of this

beautiful town.
This term we will be learning about safety: Staying healthy,
road safety, snake safety, Stranger danger, dog safety, fire

safety, and pool safety, all in preparation in keeping our
precious children safe during the summer holidays.

Kind regards
Miss. Wallace
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Welcome to term 4
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Our Ocean Our Responsibility 

Students in Pre-primary have been learning about pollution and ocean conservation through integrated

inquiry learning. This learning is linked to the art show theme- Lorax of the Sea. Children in  Pre-primary

are excited to have their artworks going on display. We hope to see you there!

Fundamental Movement Skills

Each day in  Pre-primary we take time

for fitness and movement. Our focus for

term 4 is jumping, kicking and balance.

The students enjoy moving their bodies

through skill drills and games. 

Nifty Numeracy 

The children in  Pre-

primary   are enthusiastic

about numeracy. To begin

term 4 learning has been

focused on 3 dimensional

shapes and fractions.

Students have developed

an understanding of shape

properties such as curved

and flat as well as objects

that stack or roll. The

children are developing

foundation fraction

knowledge by identifying

the difference between

whole and part.
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English
This Term Year 1 will be

exploring a range of poetic
forms. So far we have

completed some animal
alliteration poems and a few
acrostic poems including an
all about me acrostic poem

as seen in the pictures
surrounding. We will then be

moving onto Hiaku,
Limericks and Riddles. 

Maths
This Term in Maths we will

be exploring
Measurement and

Geometry including:
volume/capacity, Mass,

Shape, position and Time. 

HASS
This Term Year 1

will be exploring a
Geography in

HASS with a focus
on Man made and
natural Features
such as the big
banana and Mt

Augustus 

Science
This Term in Science
Year 1 will be looking
to the sky to explore

the weather and
seasons. 
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Honing our Skills in Numeracy

          We incorporate our lessons in Numeracy with our daily activities in school from
line formation skip counting to our mat activities calendar activity. We also have our
daily skills test wherein we focus on one operation to work on. Our 5-minute mental
math is for the review of the previous lessons, so they won’t forget it. Repetition and
practicing daily math are two of the most important components in learning
mathematical concepts.

Targeting our Skills in Literacy
           These last two terms, we are using The Reading
Comprehension Box as one of our activities in
Literacy that involves reading, listening and
answering questions based from the text read. These
set of texts feature both fiction and nonfiction texts
incorporating Society and Environment, Science, and
Health and Values topics, which enables them to be
exposed from a wide range of genre and school
subjects. This activity also makes the children
develop more their concentration and focus in class.
Moreover, they are excited to answer the questions
and check their answers afterwards. 

Auslan
The children are doing really well with their Auslan
especially in signing “Our Father.” Since we also
incorporate Auslan in our daily lessons, they find
it more meaningful and useful. Consistently
practicing it makes it easier for us to adapt / learn
this form of communication. 
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“Netball Competition” 
Success last term, our girls' netball team

participated in a thrilling competition and came
away with a well-deserved win! Their teamwork,

skill, and determination were commendable.
Congratulations to all the players for their fantastic

achievement!

“Athletics Day” 
During Athletics Day, students showcased
their talents in various events like sprints,
relays, and long jumps. The camaraderie

and encouragement among students were
truly inspiring. Well done to all

participants!

“Junkadelic Performance and Workshop”
Our students participated in an engaging Junkadelic

performance and workshop, where they created musical
instruments from recycled materials. Their creativity

and teamwork resulted in an energetic and memorable
display!

“Celebrating Achievement: Abigail
Manser”

Congratulations to Abigail Manser for winning
the Rangers Art Competition! Her artistic talent
has truly shone through, inspiring her peers to

pursue their passions.

As we begin another vibrant term, we are excited to reflect on the incredible activities and achievements that have taken place last termAs we begin another vibrant term, we are excited to reflect on the incredible activities and achievements that have taken place last term
for Years 4-6. From competitive sports and artistic showcases to engaging workshops, our students have truly thrived in their learningfor Years 4-6. From competitive sports and artistic showcases to engaging workshops, our students have truly thrived in their learning

environments. It’s been a term filled with growth, teamwork, and celebration! Here's a look at some of the highlights.environments. It’s been a term filled with growth, teamwork, and celebration! Here's a look at some of the highlights.
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Artist Works Wanted

Art Show

Awards Night

Week 5
Tuesday 5th Nov

Classrooms open 5.30pm
Art Show commences 6pm - 7pm

Do you love painting, have sculptures that
you have created or a love of photography?
We’d love you to display your works in our

Art Show.
Display cost is only $5

and you are welcome to auction off or
display works to be sold. For more

information please see letter sent out.

Items are to be set up on Friday 1st Nov.

Please contact the office or Mrs Wood at
dominique.wood@ccs.wa.edu.au

for more information

Volunteers Wanted

We will be running a sausage sizzle at the
Art Show and need some extra hands. 

If you could help it would be greatly
appreciated. 

Anyone that loves to cook and would like to
make a plate of canape style food for our
night. Our senior students will be moving

around the room serving the adults
delicious nibbles.  We would love a variety

of food if you’d like to contribute.

Helpers to assist with the silent auction and
People’s Choice Award.

Please let the office or Mrs Wood know if
you can help.

This year, from pre-kindy to year 6,
students have been working hard on an
item to show at our final awards night.

Pre-kindy and kindy students are welcome
to attend but it is optional. If you would like
your child to be part of the night, can you

please let Mrs Wallis know. 

If you will be absent from this event, can
you please also let your teacher or Mrs
Wood know so that she can ensure all

performances run smoothly. 

Week 9
Friday 6th Dec

Classrooms open 5.30pm
Art Show commences 6pm - 7pm

People’s Choice Award

Each classroom have been busy putting
together their own Lorax of the Sea themed

items ready for the Art Show. 
Each class will be competing against each

other to win the ‘People’s Choice Award’ on
the night. 

Upon entry, each person will be given a blue
token, and they will drop this into a

container in relation to whose class item
they think is the best. 

School Student collaboration

This year we are collaborating a photo
collage with beach / ocean / fishing photo’s

of every child in the school. If you would
like your child to be included in this exciting
new initiative please email a photo through

to Mrs Wood so it can be included and
shown on the night. 

dominique.wood@ccs.wa.edu.au

Student Artworks for sale

Each student artwork displayed 
will be available for purchase on the night

for a gold coin donation. 



Upcoming events

Year 6 camp 7th Nov

Year 6 Graduation Dinner
18th Nov



Community News



It is very important all students
have hats available at recess and

lunch
If your child no longer has a hat

available please see office to
purchase a new one


